
Sent: Friday, August 21, 2020 1:02 PM 
Subject: Spaces to work on Main Campus 

  

Dear Lobos,  
 
 

I know this term is different, and it’s hard.  None of us has full control over all the things that 
would make SARS-CoV-2 go away. People are stressed and that makes everything a little 
harder.  But each of us is adapting and learning to manage the things we do control.   
 
 

As we hear from you about what you need to stay on track, UNM will be adapting classes and 
the campus. We do have to keep some buildings closed or on limited operations to keep the 
community safe. But we heard that you don't have places to hang out between classes on main 
campus, or to have internet access for remote learning when your home is not available or 
equipped. So here are some places that are open or will open on Monday, August 24th, so that 
you have a place to study, eat, use a computer, and exercise.   
 
 

NEW OPENINGS AND EXTENDED HOURS:  
 
 

Student Union Building (SUB): open from 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM during the week: food, study 
space, computer pods.  
 
 

Dane Smith Hall: 7:30 AM – 9:00 PM for Monday – Thursday, 7:30 AM – 5:00 PM on Friday, 
closed on Weekends: food, study space available in central atrium, computer pods.  
 
 

Mitchell Hall: 6:30 AM – 8:00 PM Monday/Wednesday/Friday and 8:30 AM – 5:00 PM 
Tuesday/Thursday.    
 
 

Study Tent (Lobo Shade) on Smith Plaza: shaded study and eating space with WiFi availability, 
opening on Monday, August 24th.  
 
 

CTLB: 8:00 AM – 2:00 PM, Monday - Friday. Einstein’s Bagels!  
 
 

Computer Pods: Dane Smith Hall, 8:00 AM – 8:00 PM Monday thru Thursday and 8:00 AM – 
5:00 PM Friday; Student Union Building: 9:00 AM – 2:00 PM during the week (and soon 
extending to 5:00 PM).  
 
 



Musical Campus: outdoor music classrooms and practice spaces near Center for the Arts.  
 
 

Johnson Field: open for exercise.  Please wear a mask so that we can keep this open.  
 
 

  

LIMITED and REMOTE ACCESS  
 
 

Johnson Center: limited access only for classes, research activities, volleyball team training.  
 
 

Libraries: The main libraries (including Zimmerman, Health Science Library, and Law Library) are 
maintaining online services.  Zimmerman has curbside pickup.  

• Fall Semester Book Carryout  request any central campus library materials for curbside 
pickup.  

• Ask a Librarian: quick questions  
• Subject Librarians: reference questions   
• Center for Southwest Research: in-person appointments for access to physical archival 

collections   
• Special Collections: in-person appointments for access – Research Data Services;  Digital 

Initiatives and Scholarly Communication;  Government Information.  
  
As we learn more about the current public health situation and see how campus is adapting to 
it, we anticipate changes in these resources.  
 
 

I’d like to take a moment to extend a thank you to the Mask Ambassadors from the Dean of 
Students Office and SHAC, and the Door Greeters from the New Student Orientation Leaders, 
who have been roaming campus this week giving all of us a thank you for wearing our masks, 
and on occasion handing out prizes for doing so!  Don’t worry if you missed them – they will be 
around for awhile giving us masks and good tips about how to stay safe.  
 
 

I protect you, and you protect me.  UNM protects you and you protect UNM.  
 
 

Wear your mask, keep your distance, and be kind to those around you.  
  
James Paul Holloway  
Professor of Nuclear Engineering  
Provost and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs  
Friday, August 21, 2020  

https://libguides.unm.edu/covid19services/carryout
https://libanswers.unm.edu/
https://library.unm.edu/about/employees/subject-librarians.php
https://library.unm.edu/cswr/index.php
https://library.unm.edu/services/data.php
https://library.unm.edu/services/disc.php
https://library.unm.edu/services/disc.php
https://library.unm.edu/about/collections/government-information.php

